

Zoilita M. Herrera Regional Superintendent Email: Zoilita.Herrera@archny.org

October 3, 2018

Dear Parents/Guardians of St. Teresa School,

I hope this letter finds you all well and still excited for another blessed school year. I write today to inform you that Anna Simione has resigned her position as Principal of St. Teresa School. I have accepted her resignation effective immediately.

I am pleased to inform you that Rita Azzopardi has agreed to become the interim principal effective Tuesday, October 9, 2018. Mrs. Azzopardi is a highly-respected veteran educator and no stranger to St. Teresa School, as she is currently a member of the faculty and maintains a terrific relationship with her students. I am confident in her ability and preparedness to lead the school community and you can rest assured that I will be working closely with her throughout the year as she begins her new ministry in Catholic school administration. We have already initiated a search to replace her in the classroom and expect to have more information on that soon.

I am grateful to the St. Teresa School families for your strong commitment to Catholic education, and to Monsignor Belford. Your continuing support, and that of the teachers and staff is of the utmost importance, as we work together to assure a bright and successful future for the students we serve.

(718) 667-5350

Fax: (718) 351-3427

Blessings,



Boilita M. Herrera